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January 5, 2015 
 
To:   Mayor Bemrich and City Council  
 
From:  David Fierke, City Manager 
 
Subject: N. 1st St. Bridge (Over Soldier 

Creek) - Approve Offer of City  
Bridge Funding from IDOT  

 
 
ACTION:  For Vote Monday, January 12, 2015 

 
 
Brief History 
Every year select bridges are inspected in Fort Dodge.  The N. 1st Street bridge crosses 
over Soldier Creek and is approximately 800’ north of Central Avenue.  The bridge was 
built in 1920.  The 2014 Bridge Inspection Report gave this bridge a Sufficiency Rating 
of 31 out of 100 and an estimated remaining life of 2 years.  Numerous condition 
deficiencies were noted in the Report.  Because of the condition, Weight Limits were 
posted at each end of the bridge in the fall of 2014. 
 
Analysis of Issue 
The Iowa Department of Transportation (IDOT) reviews the bridge inspection ratings 
annually and determines which bridges throughout the State are eligible for City Bridge 
Rehabilitation / Replacement funding.  The bridge in question has met that criteria this 
year.  The IDOT has offered the City of Fort Dodge 80% funding of the cost of the 
rehabilitation/replacement costs of this bridge, up to a limit of $1,000,000.   
 
Calhoun-Burns & Associates completed a Feasibility Analysis of this bridge in October, 
2014.  The Feasibility Analysis looked at 3 alternatives for the replacement of this 
bridge:  a single span concrete bridge, a three-span concrete bridge, and a multi-cell 
box culvert.  The conclusion of the Analysis recommended the single span bridge with a 
total cost opinion of $1,110,000.   
 
Notice must be given to the IDOT by January 19, 2015 of the City’s intention to accept 
or decline the Offer of Funding.  If accepted, the City must sign a project agreement 
with the IDOT within 90 days and the City will need to develop the project for a letting 
date within 3 years of the signing of the Project Agreement.   
 
Budget Impact 
This remaining money necessary to match the 80% funding from the IDOT will be paid 
from the Local Option Sales Tax (LOST) fund.  In the Capital Improvement Plan 
presented in October, 2014, $225,000 of LOST funding was programmed in FY 2018. 
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Strategic Plan Impact 
Policy D.4.2 Advanced planning for all infrastructure facilities shall be supported and 
routinely updated.  Facilities benefited by advanced planning shall include, at minimum, 
schools, health care, residential areas, roads, water sewer, storm water management, 
parks, recreation, and greenways. 
 
Impact on Existing Plans 
N/A 
 
Subcommittee or Commission Review / Recommendation 
N/A 
 
Staff Conclusions / Recommendations 
The Engineering Department recommends accepting the Offer of City Bridge Funding 
from the Iowa Department of Transportation for the bridge located on N. 1st Street.  
 
Alternatives 
Council could choose to reject the Offer of Funding at this time.  This bridge may be 
eligible for funding at a later date, but no guarantees are given by the IDOT.     
 
Implementation and Accountability 
The Engineering Department takes responsibility for this Offer.  
 
 
 
Signed       Approved 

    _____________________ 
Chad W. Schaeffer, P.E.    David Fierke 
City Engineer      City Manager 
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